
From: Tim Yarbrough
To: Department Clerk
Subject: To city council re: Ordinance 25-52
Date: Monday, July 28, 2025 2:39:49 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your organization. Exercise caution when opening attachments or
clicking links, especially from unknown senders.

Council members,
Please consider that a new fire station or public works building would benefit EVERY taxpayer (including those
who come to town to work and shop). A new rec center will only benefit those that choose to use it.

Regards,
Timothy Yarbrough
Sent from my iPhone
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From: Noomah
To: Department Clerk
Subject: Written Testimony Submittal
Date: Monday, July 28, 2025 3:17:18 PM

CAUTION: This email originated from outside your
organization. Exercise caution when opening
attachments or clicking links, especially from unknown
senders.

Written Testimony for City Council Name: Theodore
Noomah Email: theo.noomah@gmail.com Phone:
9072994731 Residency: City Resident City Council
Meeting to Participate In: Regular Meeting Mon, 07/28
Public Comments Upon Matters Already on the
Agenda - Citizen may comment on regular agenda
items not scheduled for public hearing such as
Consent Agenda items, Memorandums, Pending
Business, New Business, Resolutions, and Ordinances
to be introduced. Written Testimony:
Mayor and Council Members,

Thank you for the opportunity to provide a comment
on Ordinance 25-52 asking voters for approval to keep
a sales tax in place to build a recreation facility. While I
appreciate the desire to invest in community
recreation, I urge the Council not to advance this
ordinance.

mailto:theo.noomah@gmail.com
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This proposal would extend the 0.3% sales tax for
eight more years to fund a new recreation facility.
Unfortunately, Homer has a highly regressive tax
system, driven in large part by a $500 sales tax cap,
which effectively functions as a luxury tax break. In
practice, this means young working residents—who
already face skyrocketing housing costs and limited
disposable income—will bear most of the cost of this
recreation facility. Many of us are working long hours,
raising families, and struggling to make rent, and we
have little time to take advantage of the many
pickleball courts this facility would provide.

It is clear that some residents, particularly retirees,
support the recreation facility. But we must ask: who
benefits most, and who pays most? A tax increase falls
hardest on younger working households who are
already stretched thin.

Our community already has a recreation center, the
HERC buildings, which require costly remediation as a
brownzone site. It concerns me that we are
considering building a new facility before taking
responsibility for the one we already own. If we don’t
address this, Homerites of my generation will soon be
paying for two recreation centers: one we cannot use,
and another that many of us did not ask for.



I encourage the Council to consider what is truly in the
best interest of Homer’s working families during our
unprecedented cost of living crisis. This community
has many real needs and a recreation facility can no
longer realistically be considered one of our highest
priorities. 

Thank you for your time and consideration.

Sincerely,
Theo Noomah
Homer Resident
Electronic Signature: Theodore Noomah Submitted on
Monday, July 28, 2025 - 3:17pm The results of this
submission may be viewed at:
https://www.cityofhomer-
ak.gov/node/60081/submission/53663
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